*******************************************************************************
Associacao Para Preparaçao Emergencia de Marthas’s Vineyard

*******************************************************************************

13 January 2008

1) Attendees Present, Gleyson C. (APPE), Pablo D. (APPE), Chuck C. -Dukes County Emergency Management Agency (emergency management guide)


2) Minutes of 9 December were reviewed


3) The “Stores for Communication Centers” project was discussed.  Some work still remains to be done to complete this project, although good progress has been accomplished. Pablo D. will be working on this project and Gleyson C. will be getting the FAX numbers.


4) The group’s website has not yet been started, primarily because this project should be initiated from the APPE and guided by the County, rather than having the County start this initiative. This issue will be rectified over the coming month. Pablo D. and Chuck C. will get together and begin the domain registration process and set up the APPE’s email account. Then the work of building the website can begin.


5) The Mission Statement was reviewed by the members. Although the Mission Statement was deemed to be too long, Chuck C. stated that mission statements were usually long with a lot of detail and that this statement could be addressed as objectives to shorten it up to be more understandable.


6) An Emergency Management pamphlet was presented to the members for their consideration by Chuck C.. This pamphlet is a 3 fold, 6 inch by 8 ½   inch foldout that contains a checklist of “Recommended Items to Include in a Basic Emergency Supply Kit”.   The pamphlet contains information for the individual and family members to help them know what items to acquire to help them withstand the aftereffects of natural disasters, such as winter power outages, hurricanes, blizzards, floods, etc. After discussion, it was decided that the name of this pamphlet will be “PRONTO”.  Chuck C. explained that the pamphlet, after being translated into Portuguese, could be distributed by the APPE to the members of the Brazilian community to help the community be more prepared for hurricanes, blizzards, and other natural disasters.  After discussion on how to modify this pamphlet, Pablo D. volunteered to translate this pamphlet for next meeting. Chuck C. volunteered to print some of these pamphlets for the group. It was suggested that the distribution route to get this pamphlet into the hands of the community could be presented to the Brazilian stores for permission and approval. The target date for distribution is March 2008.


7) The project of increasing the leadership of the organization was discussed with emphasis on inviting influential members of the Brazilian business community to a meeting. The discussion of the qualifications of possible leadership candidates was lead by Chuck C., who suggested that, in addition to the candidates being influential members of the business community, that the list of candidates also be selected by job description. This is because, in emergency situations, certain qualities are required of the key personnel in the leadership positions, (Health Care, Tax and Legal, Banking, Police and Fire, Teachers, Construction, etc.) Six names were put forward and discussed. Pablo D. and Gleyson C. will be contacting these candidates and inviting them to the next meeting.

8) Meeting was adjourned at 12 pm.

9) Next meeting date will be Sunday, Feb 17th, at the County Building at 11am.


